BMW Group

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

March 25,2013

U.S. Department of Transportation
NHTSA Correspondence Unit
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Room W41-306

Washington, D.C. 20590

Re: Transfer of ownership interest in Husgvarna Motorcycles NA, LLC by
BMW Group

Dear Sir or Madam:

The purpose of this letter is to advise the National Highway and Traffic Safety
Administration that the BMW Group is selling its ownership interest in Husqvarna
Motorcycles NA, LLC. The transfer will be completed as of March 6, 2013. Qur
interest in Husgvarna Motorcycles NA, LLC is being transferred to Seestern
Holding GmbH, c/o bpv Huegel Rechtsanwalte OG, ARES-Tower, Donau-City-
StraBBe 11, 1220 Vienna, Austria, which will ultimately be owned by Pierer Industrie
AG, an Austrian company.

Please note that no BMW Group company, including BMW of North America, LLC,
will have any responsibility for Husqvarmna motorcycles as it relates to the
importation, homologation, certification or sale of Husgvarna motorcycles and
related products as of that date. We therefore ask that NHTSA records be
changed to remove any reference to Husgvarna motorcycles as of March 6, 2013.

We have been advised that KTM North America will be involved in the
administration of Husqvarna Motorcycles NA, LLC after the closing date. We have
also been advised that any questions related to the new ownership may be
directed to Viola Mader at

951-600-8007 x 4135.
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